
Evaluation of COVID-19 Medical Officer of
Health Messages: Results from the public
and community partner surveys

Background

Durham Region Health Department initiated the Medical Officer of Health (MOH) messages in March 
2020 to communicate important and timely COVID-19 related information from Dr. Robert Kyle, the 
Commissioner and Medical Officer of Health. The Health Department conducted online surveys of 
community partners and the general public between December 2022 and February 2023 to assess the 
reach, usefulness and impact of the MOH messages.

• 136 responses to the general public survey were received
• 84 responses to the community partner survey were received 

Community partners included Health Department and other Regional staff, school boards, academic 
institutions, local municipalities, Lakeridge Health, community health centres and others.

Survey Results

Access and Reach

74% of survey respondents accessed the MOH messages

50% were informed of a new MOH message through the 
Durham Region COVID-19 webpage 
 
Other ways included:

DRHD Twitter DRHD Facebook This week in 
Durham newsletter
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The primary reasons community partners accessed the MOH 
messages were to:

• Stay informed about public health measures 
• Learn about recent changes to public health restrictions 

partners
• Stay updated on COVID-19 vaccine information

Usefulness 

Respondents 
reported that 
the MOH 
messages:

Promoted public 
80% health behaviours

Were easy to 
75% understand

Provided up-to-date 

73% information about 
public health measures 
in response to COVID-19

70% Were an effective way to 
share important and timely 
information about COVID-19

Impact

The MOH messages had a 
significant impact on both the 
community partners and the 
general public.  As a result of 
accessing the MOH messages:

74% 
would visit the 

Health Department 
website in the future 

for other health 
topics 

74% 
of community 

partners reported 
the MOH messages 

were helpful in 
their work

72% 
reported that the 

Health Department 
was a source 

of trusted and 
reliable COVID-19 

information

58% 
reported they were 

encouraged to 
get vaccinated for 

COVID-19 

56% 
reported the 
information 

helped them in 
taking additional 

precautions during 
the pandemic 

66% public vs. 84% 
community partners

59% public vs. 85% 
community partners

61% public vs. 55%
community partners

51% public vs. 61% 
community partners
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